
Madrid, October 29, 2021 

 

 

 
 SPANISH SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION  

 

In accordance with article 227 of the Recast Text of the Securities Market Act, 
MAPFRE S.A. (MAPFRE) hereby gives notice to the Spanish Securities and 
Exchange Commission of the following  

 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION  

 

On June 5, 2019, SANTALUCÍA and MAPFRE formalized an agreement for the 
joint development of their respective funeral businesses in Spain, in the terms 
laid out in the information sent to the Spanish Securities and Exchange 
Commission (CNMV in Spanish) on said date. 

The execution of the agreement was dependent on the approval from the National 
Commission on Markets and Competition (CNMC in Spanish). On September 8, 
2021, SANTALUCÍA received notification from said authority that, although it 
approved the operation, it was subject to certain conditions being met. 

After analyzing and evaluating the CNMC resolution, specifically the conditions 
to be met, SANTALUCÍA and MAPFRE have decided to cease the 
aforementioned transaction. 

The withdrawal from the agreement has no economic consequences for any of 
the parties, and implies that both groups will continue, as they have done to date, 
managing their funeral businesses individually. 

 

 

Ángel L. Dávila Bermejo  

General Counsel. 

 


